Service Date: April 26, 2018

STATE OF WASHINGTON
UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. S.W., P.O. Box 47250 e Olympia, Washington 98504-7250
(360) 664-1160 o TTY (360) 586-8203

April 26,2018

Ben Rough

Okanogan County Public Works Administrative Officer
1234-A Second Avenue South

Okanogan, WA 98840

RE: Okanogan County Solid Waste Management Plan Cost Assessment Questionnaire
TG-180265

Dear Mr. Rough:

The Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission (Commission) has completed its
review of the revised cost assessment questionnaire for the preliminary draft of the Okanogan
County Solid Waste Management Plan (Plan), submitted March 28, 2018.

The cost assessment questionnaire in the 2018-2023 Plan proposes no changes in tip fees at the
transfer stations located in Okanogan County. As a result, there will be no rate impact to
ratepayers served by regulated solid waste collection companies in Oakonogan County at this
time, as reflected in the table below.

2018 2019 2020 2021 2022 2023 Total
Projected Disposal Fees :
Per Ton Disposal Cost $74.00 $74.00 $74.00 $74.00 $74.00 $74.00
Per Ton Increase $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
Projected Rate Increases
Residential
Monthly rate for one 32- $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
gallon can per week service
Commercial
Monthly rate for one-yard $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00
per pick up service

Respect. Professionalism. Integrity. Accountability.
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Staff has no further comment on the cost assessment questionnaire. Please direct questions or
comments to Scott Sevall at (360) 664-1230 or by email at ssevall@utc.wa.gov.

Sincerely,
WQ l/' / \——==7 T
STEVEN V. KING

Executive Director and Secretary

cc: James Rivard, Department of Ecology, Regional Section Manager



